Quick Facts for “Non-Residents”
Can I be a Metropolitan Library System customer if I don’t live in Oklahoma City or Oklahoma County?
Yes! Several options exist for residents outside Oklahoma City and/or Oklahoma County:
1. Those who own property in Oklahoma City and/or Oklahoma County are eligible for a “Primary Card” at no additional charge by presenting the current year’s ad valorem property tax statement.
2. A special “School Card,” renewable annually, is available for the following: students currently enrolled in school in Oklahoma County, employees of a school in Oklahoma County, homeschooled children in Oklahoma County school districts. A current enrollment slip, report card, school I.D. card or digital documentation are all examples of accepted verification.
3. Non-Oklahoma county residents who do not have a library card are always welcome at library programs and are welcome to use any of our services that do not require a card. Books, magazines, newspapers, and reference materials may all be read in the library without a card. Computer databases and the Internet may be accessed with an internet-only card.
4. The Metropolitan Library System maintains a reciprocal service agreement with the Pioneer Library System headquartered in Norman, Oklahoma. It is to remain in effect indefinitely and is subject to re-evaluation as either or both library systems deem necessary. Individuals eligible for reciprocal accounts reside, work or attend school in Cleveland, McClain or Pottawatomie counties or attend school in Blanchard. Each library system respects the eligibility requirements of the other in issuing reciprocal accounts. Fees are assessed by the owning library for lost, damaged or overdue materials owned by reciprocal libraries.
5. An annual fee library card is available for $70 per year. (All family members at a residence may receive cards with one $70.00 payment.)
Why is an annual fee charged?
Library cards really are not free of charge even for cardholders who live in or own property in Oklahoma City or Oklahoma County. The Metropolitan Library System is a city-county based organization of 19 libraries serving Oklahoma City and Oklahoma County residents. [Article X, Sect. 10a, Oklahoma Constitution and Metropolitan Library Act, Title 65, Oklahoma Statutes 1991, §§ 551, et seq.]
Operating costs are funded through ad valorem taxes from Oklahoma City and Oklahoma County residents. The Metropolitan Library System receives no sales tax dollars for operating costs; nor do we receive ad valorem funding from other counties. The “Annual Fee Card” was established as a way of extending service to people living outside our service area while still being fair to those in our primary service area.
So How Do I Get an Annual Fee Card?
When applying for any type of library card, one form of I.D. is required, which must have your current street address. Examples of identification accepted are a driver license with current street address, personal check with current street address, voter ID, county ad valorem property tax statement or a recent piece of mail with your name and address.

If you still have questions, please feel free to contact us by phone at 405-231-8650 or through our website at https://www.metrolibrary.org/contact-us/email. 
Thank You!
